

## **HEANOR GATE SCIENCE COLLEGE**

"Develop all learners to achieve their full potential" "Create a culture of aspiration"



Principal: Mr S Huntington

2 November 2020

Dear Parent/Carer

I apologise for the second letter in the space of a day, however I always endeavour to ensure there is transparent communication between school and home, especially around the current COVID-19 pandemic.

This afternoon we have learnt that another, separate member of staff within the school has tested positive for Covid-19. The teacher affected was tested at the weekend and received their test result this afternoon, Monday 2 November.

We are pleased to report that the teacher is feeling ok and is recovering at home. Again, as the case came during half term, the member of staff involved has not been in close contact with any students and therefore there is no need for concern or for any students to self-isolate in relation to this result. The guidance on close contacts can be found below.

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/guidance-for-contacts-of-people-with-possible-or-confirmed-coronavirus-covid-19-infection-who-do-not-live-with-the-person

As always we are grateful for your support.

Yours sincerely

Mr S Huntington **Executive Principal** 

& Horly

**Telephone:** 01773 716396 **Fax:** 01773 765814

Website: www.heanorgate.org.uk

Email: mail@heanorgate.derbyshire.sch.uk